#### COLERAIN HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI/BOOSTER ASSOCIATION



May 2005 (Semi-Annual Publication)

VOLUME 37

#### WHAT'S BEEN HAPPENING

ALUMNI WEBSITE Have you visited our new Alumni Website www. Colerainalumni.com? This site contains much alumni information and is linked to the CHS Booster and Northwest Schools websites.

#### **BOOSTER NEWS**

**Craft Show** - Saturday and Sunday November 5th & 6th.

**Cardinal Corner** - If you want to buy Booster clothing and other CHS spirit items, go to Cardinal Corner in the high school. Store hours are Tuesday and Friday, 2:30 - 3:30.

The Boosters have developed a Phase III list of initiatives which will further improve the facilities and campus environment so that Colerain can continue as a leader in the Greater Miami Conference in the classroom, in the performing arts, and in athletics. The cornerstone of this campaign was the installation of an artificial surface in the stadium. This surface will benefit the band, students in Physical Education classes, and the soccer, baseball, softball, and football programs. Both middle schools and community organizations will also be able to use the stadium for a wide variety of events. Additionally, the Boosters have plans to further improve the Soccer complex, provide additional portable seating for use throughout the campus, and do improvements in the gymnasium. Go to www.colerainboosters.com and click on the Join the Boosters link.

#### ALUMNI BASKETBALL GAME

There was no Alumni Basketball game this year. The reason for this was the length of the football season extending to December because of the State Championship game. We hope to do one next year.

#### CARDINAL ALUMNI BASKETBALL LEAGUE

The eight-year of the Colerain High Alumni Basketball League was a huge success. Ten teams participated on Sunday evenings throughout the winter. A great time was had by all. Contact Ralph "Ted" Winkler '79 for details.

#### **STAG SUCCESS**

Mark Dantonio University of Cincinnati football coach, was the featured speaker at the tenth annual Colerain Stag. Numerous Alumni and Boosters heard many entertaining stories from Coach Dantonio. This year's Stag will be on Thursday, October 27. We are reasonably sure that Cincinnati Bengal Coach Marvin Lewis will be our speaker. Call CHS for details 385-6424.

#### WHY BOOSTER ALUMNI NEWSLETTER

The Graphic Arts Class has printed Chatter since 1985. This class has been discontinued. Because the Alumni Association had to find a new publisher for Chatter, we had to go to an outside printer. The cost of printing and mailing increased significantly. The Alumni Association does not receive enough revenue from donations and advertisements to cover the cost of the new Chatter. The Boosters were generous enough to make up the difference between the Alumni revenue and the new cost of Chatter.

#### STATE FOOTBALL CHAMPS !!!!

As many of you are aware by now, Colerain's football team were the 2004 Ohio High School Division One State Champs! This team finished 15 wins and no losses. They also were crowned GMC Champs, City Champs and Regional Champs. It was truly a dream season for the many Colerain Alumni and Boosters who attended both the regular and state playoff games. A following of over 10,000 Colerain fans followed the team during the Regional games in Oxford and the State games in Dayton and Canton. The community rallied in support of the team by displaying many "Go Cards" signs on business marquees. The chant, "WE ARE COLERAIN"! will be long remembered from this football season. We congratulate the 2004 Colerain Cardinal Football Team!!!



Action from the 2004 State Championship game Vs Canton McKinley won by Colerain 50-10.

# **GREAT COLERAIN TEACH-IN FRIDAY, APRIL 15, 2005**



The Alumni Association, PTA and the Boosters have joined forces with Maureen Heintz, CHS Principal, to help promote the third Great Colerain Teach-In. This day affords the opportunity for Alumni, Boosters, PTA and community members to talk to the students at CHS. They can share their careers and lifetime experiences with classes throughout the day. As part of this event, the Alumni Association presents a history of Colerain High School to over 300 current CHS students. Graduates from 1925 through 1945 living in the Cincinnati area have been invited as special guests for this presentation. Those planning to attend are Herbert Muehlenhard "33, Chris Seibert '33, Robert Muehlenhard '34, Norman Muehlenhard '36, Doris Thiemann Tepker '36, Ed Moeller '36, William Muehlenhard '38, Andy Mack '40, Florence Muehlenhard Goetz '41, Bud Schiering '41, Gene Taylor '41, Marian Herrmann Taylor '41, Robert VanConey '42, Sister Angela Betsch '43, Loren Harrell, Jr. '44, Jean Laib Katt '44.

The following people participated as speakers for this years program: Paul Bohus, Allen Davis, Tom Eisenzimmer, Ernie Elam, Elias Feghali, Denny Hirsch, Greg Stanley, Jim Hun ter, Richard Janke, Katie Laubach, Susan Laurence, Mike Leis, Skip Mackay, Mark Mackay, Ryan McCarty, Jerome Marsh, Herman McKelvy, Wallace Miller, Paul Broadhaver, Amy Moeller, Jerry Schulte, Joe Schwieling, Carolyn Shisler, Dan Snow, Joe Turck, Tim Listerman, Jack Strong, Ryan Swigert, Amber Richardson, Claire Wagner, Margaret McDiarmid, Richard Vanderyt, Steve Williams, Stephanie Carson, Scott Wegener, Stephanie Dwyer, Cassie Dusold, Christine Miller, Bridgett Golden, Nina Mattlin, Michelle Kellog, Brian Bross, Kelly Johnson, Jessica Turner, Pam Thie, Paige Schneidletr, Stacy Ferguson, Juan Faria, Diana Warmouth, Randy Ellert, Elmer Bischoff, Jerry Peters, Lindsey Casteel, Bob Woodiwiss, Christine Wilson, Jenee Moore, Kate Feldman, Linda Casteel, Diane Casteel

The returning Grads from 1925-45 who participated in this years Great Colerain Teach In. Left to right Andy Mack '40, Robert Van Coney '42, Bud Scheming '41, Gene Taylor '41, Loren Harlem '44, Marian Hermann Taylor '41, Bob Muehlenhards wife, Bob Muehlenhard '34, Florence Muehlenhard Goetz '41, Norm Muehlenhard '36, Ed Moeller '36, Bill Muehelhard's wife, Bill Muehlenhard '38, Chris Seibert '33, Doris Thiemann Tepker '36, Herb Muehlenhard's wife, Ella and Herb Muehlenhard '33.



Norm Muehlenhard '36 and Chris Seibert '33 at the Great Colerain Teach In.

Ella Muehlenhard and Herb Muehlenhard '33 at the Great Colerain Teach In.

# PICKENS CONFECTIONARY STORE GONE FOREVER

Many of you graduates from the 1920's, 30's, 40's, 50's and 60's probably remember Picken's Candy Shop across from Colerain Elementary. We do not know when it was built, but after closing, the building remained until quite recently. We are sorry to inform you that the Picken's Candy Shop was demolished this spring. We have no idea what will take its place. The memories of going to Picken's for a softdrink or candy or other "activities" will remain with us forever.

#### SURVEY FROM DIRECTORY

We hope everyone who purchased a directory is pleased with the results. We are sorry for the two to three month delay from the Directory Company in the mailing of the books. Here are some interesting information obtained from the directory:

5966 ALUMNI REPLIED

3668 HAD ATTENDED OR GRADUATED FROM

COLLEGE

**LONGEST MARRIED:** Bob Muehlenhard '34, 65 years; Elizabeth Raisch Duewel '32, 65 years; Helen Schreiner Wingard '39, 63 years; Ed Moeller '36, 63 years; Muriel Schwartz Young '42, 61 years; Gene and Marian Herrmann Taylor '41, 61 years; Marjory Foster Whitney '38, 61 years; Calvin Murphy '42, 60 years; Rachel Raisch Schaper '41, 60 years; Norman Muehlenhard '36, 60 years; Herb Muehlenhard '33, 60 years.

MOST CHILDREN: Clarence Insprucker '55, 13; Paula Kitterman Odle '73, 10; Melvin Ross '54, 9; Denise Christman Breech '73, 9; Ruth Kockentiet Thompson Evans '33, 9; Florence Niehaus Chaney '49, 9; Loren Harrell '44, 8; Ray Ballard '54, 8; Paul Allen '52, 8; Mary Moore Nieman '50, 8; Waffers Brown '81, 8; Donald McCann '49, 8; Jane Broxon Fleischaker '61, 8.

MOST GRANDCHILDREN: Clarence Insprucker '55, 30; Melvin Ross '54, 26; Jane Broxon Fleischaker '61, 24; Norma Wethington Braun '58, 23; Roberta Gauggel Hampton '39, 19; Dale McCann '48, 19; John Davis '54, 19; Donna Allard Klosterman '56, 19; Anna Mae Heis Hoeffer '55, 18; Marie Struble Reece '42, 17; William Vadnas '55, 17; Robert Ochs '46, 17.

**MOST GREAT GRANDCHILDREN:** Robert Ochs '46, 21; Ruth Kockentiet Thompson Evans '33, 17; Louise Barkhau Allen '25, 16; Marilyn Heitman Garrett '50, 14; Rosella Keifer Schmidt '45, 13; Marjorie Foster Whitney '38, 15; Anna Marie Taphorn Franklin '34, 10.

#### 1995 TEAM REUNION AT GAME

As many of you might recall, the 1995 football team was disqualified from the state football championship game because of an ineligible player. To show their support for this year's team, over forty players made the trip to Canton. The former players were extremely elated with this year's victory. Some of the former players who made the trip to Canton were Jay Roden, Nick Kostoff, Casey Scherz, Richie Jackson, Dave Murphy, Scott Hirsch, Ray Bonar, Marques Williams, Ronnie Alexander, Brian Burr, Dan Dummit, Joe Martini, Todd Chapman, Jason Pennington, Scott Story, Bill Lawrence, Jon Fohl, Jim Stevens, Jason Carson, Aaron Brown, Ivan Pace, Jefferson Kelley, Jeremy Day, Dana Muchmore, Jamal White, Joe Rabe, Marquis Willis, Andy Hartman, Scott Questa, Jason Fights and Josh Ridings.



The over 10,000 Colerain alumni, boosters, and fans at the State Championship game.

#### **UPCOMING EVENTS**

# SPRING EVENT 2005 ATHLETIC HALL OF FAME INDUCTEES

The Boosters will again select former athletes to the Athletic Hall of Fame. They will be honored as part of the annual Breakfast of Champions on Saturday, May 14, 2005, at CHS. We will let you know the recipients in the fall newsletter.

**SCHOLARSHIPS** As usual the Alumni Association will be awarding two \$400 scholarships this spring. Thanks to all the donors who have made this possible. We will let you know the recipients in the fall newsletter.

**PTA AFTER PROM** For the fourth year, the Alumni Association has donated \$100 to the PTA's after prom budget.

**ALUMNI BOOSTER GOLF OUTING** This group swings into action on Saturday, June 11, 2005. The tee-off time for the scramble will be a shotgun start at 2:00 p.m. at Pebble Creek Golf Course. Space is limited, so if you would like to play call Matt Midei at 385-3071 or Grant Stanley at 574-0522.. We will let you know the winners in the fall newsletter.

**ALUMNI SOCCER GAME** The Alumni Men's soccer team squares off against the CHS Varsity Team sometime during the week of August 15. Call CHS, 385-6424, and ask head coach, Paul Reedy, for details.

**ALUMNI-ELEMENTARY NIGHT** Mark your calendars for Friday, October 7, 2005, and come out in force to support your team! The Cardinals host Middletown . At half time we will have our usual festivities featuring the Distinguished Graduate Awards, Alumni Band (contact Paul Wesolowski) and Alumni Rhythmettes.

ALUMNI BAND I used the alumni database email addresses to let you know about upcoming band alumni events. Unfortunately, many (MANY!) email addresses are out of date. There is no way to update them automatically. It's not always possible to send snailmail (and it's expensive!). If you want to be informed of upcoming alumni band events, please update your records. To do so, either send a note to info@colerainalumni.com, or fill out a RECORDS UPDATE form. Paul Wesolowski (1976)

**MEETING** The Alumni Association will be conducting a meeting on Monday, September 12, 2005, 7:30 P.M. at CHS. Check the website for details.

#### COLERAIN FOOTBALL ON NATIONAL TELEVISION

Mark your calendars for the weekend of September 9th or 10th. Colerain's football team will be playing Robert E. Lee High School from Tyler Texas. Both of these teams were State Champions last year. The game will be at Crew Stadium in Columbus, Ohio. Final game times have not been set. Colerain's game is scheduled to be on one of the ESPN TV Stations.

#### OLD ROUND TOP SCHOOL

(Sometimes referred to as Colerain High School). This school was where Colerain Bowl is today. It was never a four-year high school. It offered two or three years of high school courses.





**Leroy Meier '52** for his retirement from the Board of Trustees at Arlington Memorial Gardens

**Kerry Coombs '79** for being selected as High School Football Coach of the Year by Prep Nation.comsportsmagazine

**John Szary '00** for being selected as Union College Softball Coach

**Doug Monaghan '01** University of Cincinnati for being selected to the Second All Conference USA Football Team

**David Schneider '03** for being on the Dean's List at American University School of International Service.

Emily Swisshelm '03 University of Charleston for being selected to the All Conference Soccer Team in the West Virginia Intercollegiate Athletic Conference

**Andrea Cooper '04** University of Charleston for being selected to the Second All Conference Soccer Team in the West Virginia Intercollegiate Athletic Conference

#### 2004-05 Championships for the Boys and Girls Basketball Teams and Boys Bowling Team







#### *IN MEMORY OF*

Louella Benzing Bowman '29; Maria Shaw Hornung '31; Robert Bailey '40; Lloyd Kroger '40; Harry Stall '42; Jim Moore '44; Thomas Kallmeyer '54; John Endres '59; Ted Davis '60; Arvel Brandenberg '63; Linda Schroeder Milazzo '66; Carolyn Vogt '87

**Chris Seibert '33** made a memorial contribution in the names of Edward Seibert '44, Mary Seibert Wendel '37.

**Raymond B Walters '40** made a memorial contribution in the name of John T Fieler Sr '39.

**Raymond Ballard '54** made a memorial contribution in the name of Thomas Kallmeyer '54

**Betty Creedon Lewis '59** made a memorial contribution in the name of Robert Clark '59.

**Terry Kien '60** made a memorial contribution in the name of Susan Heil Bally '60.

Nancy Garrett Gebing '64 made a memorial contribution in the name of Karen Seischnaydre Garrett.

**Janey Childres Tabor '66** made a memorial contribution in the name of Linda Schroeder Milazzo '66.

**Tim Leather '71** made a memorial contribution in the name of Sarah Zepernick '00

I have to react to the mention of Les "Pop" Heizman passing. I played football under "Pop" and Jim Driscoll ('57-'59). I have some memories of "Pop" I'd like to share. Many times we finished practice by having 50-yard dashes and the first two went in to the showers as the rest stayed and continued to run. Some of the players joked and moaned to "Pop" about all the running. He took, and gave, hassling back and forth with a smile. One time someone said, "Come on Pop you run with us if it's so easy." His eyes twinkled and coach Driscoll smiled and looked away a Pop said, "why, do you want me to race you guys?" Being typical 17 year olds we all scoffed and said, "Yeah!" He calmly stood on the goal line and said, "OK, line up any of you." This was the lineman, but we backfielders started running over thinking we could certainly put some speed on him. Now almost every man on the varsity lined the full goal line. Pop raised his hand and said, "Wait, this isn't fair." As

we hooted and laughed he silenced us as he walked over and picked up a metal bucket with stuff in it. He also picked up a couple helmets with his other arm. He said. "Okay, now it's even." We couldn't believe it. As we crossed the 40-yard line, Pop had 5-8 yards on all of us as he turned around backwards over the 50-yard line (finish). As we expressed our astonishment he said, "Want to try again, backwards?" No one wanted any part of it. We stopped complaining. I told a friend of mine, Norb Shibinski, who played football with Les at the University of Cincinnati. He said Pop was the fastest lineman at U.C. And, he added, he was even faster than everyone else in a backwards race. Sometimes Pop would stand in a middle linebacker spot straight-legged with his arms crossed watching his defense take on the first offense at practice. Once, as halfback contact, I got the ball on a quick-opener/dive play. I charged into the line expecting hard contact. I was running (I thought) at full speed leaning forward and charging to run over the expected defender. I ran into Pop untouched. I bounced back like I had hit a tree. He gave a surprised "Uhn" as I hit him but didn't even lose his balance of step back. I staggered, slipped off and was immediately tackled. He was like an immovable fireplug. WOW! After Pop retired, I saw him a Credit Union meeting. I asked him the usual question, "What are you going to do now that you're retired?" He responded, "I thought I'd raise turkeys. I've got a lot of experience there." As I continued to ask about it he chuckled about a certain breed of turkey, but I could see I was missing something. It wasn't till on the way home I realized his humor of referring to we students as turkeys. Good one, POP! You got us again. We'll all miss you. Nelson Smith '59 Mason, OH

I would like to make a donation in memory of my brother-in-law, Ted Davis. Ted was a member of the class of 1960 and was captain of the football team. He married Cheryl Beebe Davis, class of 1961. They have four children and eleven grandchildren, most of whom attended Colerain. I like to remember him as the original "Fonz", cool but nice. Ted passed away in July of 2001, when he lost his battle with cancer. In passing, he left a void in the lives of all who knew him. He is deeply missed. **Beverly Beebe '65** Fairfield, OH

Just a small donation to help with expenses.

#### Herb Muehlenhard(1933)

Sorry I won't be able to attend. I will be hostess for a card club that day. This is a good idea as I probally don't know anyone after that date. In case you haven't been notified the following are classmates that graduated in '38, now deceased: Dorothy Rachel Hoffman, Ethel Wert Henderson, Virginia Martin Meier, Glenn Johnson, Ralph Sregert, Larry Johnson, Norman Schulte, Kenneth Anderson, Julia Shattery Anderson, Claire Sorn.

#### Esther Reckman Hasselbeck(1938)

Thanks for getting Gene into the Hall of Fame. The following Sunday after you had the meeting, when Gene came to church I knew by his look he was in. Made him happy. Gene brought me a score book that had baseball games starting in 1934 through 1939. There are some games missing and also the softball games in 1938. In the book was a newspaper picture of the 1923 soccer team that went undefeated. I have enclosed a copy of that picture. I don't' know what Gene told you about himself, so here is a couple of things. He never struck out less than 11 batters and most of the time it was 14 or more. One game he had 18. He also had 3 no hitters. We won everything in 1939 and was eligible to go to State but the school didn't have the money to send us. When we went to State in 1940 Gene had a sore arm so we pitched the shortstop Bud Siering. He never pitched a game before. In the nineth he got into trouble after two outs the got two men on base. The score was 4-3. Gene came in and I signaled a fast ball he shook off, then a curve he shook off so I signaled a knuckle ball. He threw it and If Don Aston at third wouldn't caught it in self defense it would have killed him, it was a rocket. Don pitched the final and got bombed. Gene didn't pitch his final year as he signed with the Reds. That should do it for now.

#### Andy Mack(1940)

This is LaVerne Weber Wendling from the class of 1945. I did not receive the news letter that I usually get in December. We moved in September but I did send you a change of address. Anyway, please put me back on your mailing list. I'm enclosing a check to help pay for the expenses for the paper. Thank You

LaVerne Weber Wendling(1945)



Hello to class of 1947. Hope you all have a happy new year, good health and happiness. Jack and I were married 57 years Sept. 13th. We married in 1947. We have six grandchildren. Our oldest grandchild is 35 yrs old and our youngest is 15 yrs old. I can hardly believe how the years gone by. Also sad we lost several classmates. Jack and I stay busy, especially me! I've sewing, making new crafts, or dreaming up something to do all the time. Can't wait for spring to arrive to get out and plant flowers. Aleva Pararlia called me the other day, so we'll get together soon and have a hot card game. Love reading the chatter, but please guys, get my name right, its not Marian Sparks, its Mary Sparks. One more question when are we getting the books? I paid for mine April 12, 2004 and had the understanding they were supposed to arrive last June. Have seen not heard nothing since. Anybody thinking a class reunion? Been a long time! My donation is enclosed, and thanks.

#### Mary Sparks(1947)

We had such a great time at 50th., but now the 55th has passed and we were not able to get together. I would love to put together an update. So lets hear from you...either send an email or an old fashioned letter by mail and tell us what is happening in your life(activities, family, travels(Don Kelley wins this category), etc...) So put down the remote, get out of the chair and let's hear from you.

#### Dixie Gabriel(1949)

Wishing everyone a very happy and healthy new year, enclosed check to help with Alumni expenses. Paul Allen(1952)

Keep up the good work.

#### Joan Jacob Gierach(1954)

Class of 54-"50th" Reunion. What a great time. We had 37 classmated and 19 guest of classmates. It was very good turnout with several we haven't seen in years. We even try to invite classmates that didn't graduate. The more the merrier. As usual the food everyone brought was excellent

with great variety. Our "Class Chef" Tom Ballard did his usual teriffic job at the grill. Our class had done this "Pitch In" casual for several years. No big bucks have to be spent, great food and much chatter. Individual plans can change so easily that this way doesn't leave someone holding the bag. Tom Kallmeyer traveled the farthest coming from Utah, bu on a sad note he lost a very quick battle to colon cancer in Jan. Plans are underway for the 51st on Sept 17th, location not yet decided. **Joan Gierach(1954)** 

Class of 1955-50th year reunion. August 13, 2005 Clovernook Country Club 2035 W. North Bend Rd. Cincinnati, OH 45234. Looking for the following graduates: Jeanne Allgier Able, Juanita Smith, James Ramsey. Letters are being sent out shortly. For more information call, Pauline Kamp Myers 513-385-3715 or Gerry Miller Lucas 513-385-5178. Gerry Miller Lucas(1955)

Could you please print the 2005 football schedule with Alumni night and Homecoming listed in the next edition. Thanks for all you do for those of us who are far away **Harvey Herrmann(1956)** 

To the Class of 1956... I did not graduate with you, however I did attend Colerain from the 6th grade through the 10th. I knew a great many of you. Some I knew better than others, however, I have never forgotten the good times. I used to live in Groesbeck, across the street from Ron Prewitt (Putzy) from '49 to '52 on Royal Glen Drive, then in a third floor walk-up over Fry's General Store at the corner of Colerain and Galbraith from '52 to the summer of '55. Many of you would gather at Mom's and my apartment before we went down to the "Canteen" (at the fire house) to dance to our old 45's (remember those?) I was a basketball cheerleader and I was unanimously voted your sophomore candidate for homecoming queen. What a shock and a thrill that was! I have many vivid memories of my years and friends at Colerain. When Mother remarried we moved to Oakley and I graduated from Withrow in '56. After graduation I joined the Air Force and lost track of everyone. From there, life took me on a roller-coaster ride unlike anything you can imagine. I had three children (two boys and one girl) and today, I am not only the grandmother of four, I am a great grandmother of three.

For years I have wanted to make contact with lost friends and classmates, but was at a loss to how I would go about it. Realizing the 50th class reunion would be coming next year, I contacted your alumni representative, Denny Hirsch, and he put my name on your mailing list. It would give me great pleasure to hear from some (any) of you. Does anyone remember me? Lilanine N. (Lil Humphrey) North(1956)

Class of 1960, who is going to the class reunion??? Thanks to Patricia & Bill Rolfert for again steping up and taking the lead. I am looking forward to seeing all of my "young" class mates in September. We will probably all need that wine for this one. **Barry Kuwatch** (1960)

Correction on Mt Healthy Airport. Just north of Compton Rd not Springdale Rd. Sorry. **Bob Wilson (1960)** 

Attn. Larry Bullis: You are right about an airport east of Colerain Ave. It was also called Mt Healthy Airport and was located north of Springdale Rd on Pippin Rd where Pippin makes a sharpe right at Northbrook Shopping Center. It was to the west of Pippin Rd just before the curve going north. I remember 3 Sabre Jets landing on that little runway after running low on fuel going to Wright Patterson AFB from Texas I believe. The Air Force came in and curtained off the area around the planes and dismantled them and trucked them to WPAFB some where around 1955. Hopes this helps.

#### Bob Wilson (1960)

I remember the Airport mentioned below that used to be where Northgate Mall stands today. I also remember there was a creamy whip at the front of the airport. They had all kinds of interesting flavors like banana and blueberry. I lived close by on on Silva Drive. I remember my parents talking about the chicken farm on the opposite side of the street and that it was purchased for an unbelievable \$150,000 for White Castle. It wasn't really a big farm, just a small operation, and I think it was only about an acre. Is White Castle still there? I haven't been there for quite a while. Neva Wekenman Scheve (1963)

Congratulations to the Colerain Cardinal Football Team for winning the 2004 State Championship! Great article about the team and coach Coombs

http://www.jjhuddle.com/stories/Colerain Congrats.htm **Carl Burroughs** (**'66**)

Congrates to the Div.I State Football Champs - to all the Players & Coaches for a record-setting year. I have officiated high school & college football for 16 years & have had Colerain the last three years, but did not have them this year to see how good they really were. Great job guys for a job well done - good luck next year. The very best of the Holiday Season to all my 67' classmates.

#### Tim Baumgardner (1967)

Congratulations on a great championship year! My fellow 68 grad and team mate Kim Comer has been keeping me informed with weekly updates. He called me Sunday morning at 7:30 with the good news! 50 TO 10 on the other team's home field! It doesn't get much sweeter then that. **John Biermann (1968)** 

Hey class of '69 since we graduated no one has let me know of any reunions and now year is going by without getting together. I'd like to hear from some of the grads. Marsha Ward Kelch (1969)

Hi... I am writing in reference to my husband who graduated from there in 1970... Ray Alan Edwards, who was living on Galbraith Road at that time. His parents still live there on Galbraith Rd, and we live in Duplin County, NC...Beulaville, NC, about 45 minutes from Topsail Beach, an hour from Wilmington & Fayetteville, NC. He and I have been married since 11/01/2002, after each us had been divorced in the past. (Ray actually had one wife who was deceased at age 48 from an aneurysm while they were living at Virginia Beach, VA.) His brother, Gary lives with his wife near Cleveland, OH, and their sister, Cheryl (graduated '77) lives at the North Pole (Fairbanks, Alaska). They have another younger brother, Tommy, who live nearby in KY. I do not know whether any of his siblings have ever attended a reunion or not, or I f you even knew how to reach them, but I did call Cheryl this mourning to let her know the website address, so she could contact you herself. We do get the Chatter bullentins, so we knew how to contact you.

Angie & Ray Edwards(1970)

Just wanted to drop a line to all of the graduates of 1970 and I would like to hear from some of them. Also congratulations to the Cards winning the state title.

#### Ronald Kuntz (1970)

I have a new address and e-mail since moving. I was just checking in to update the information. My new e-mail is gkg1972@yahoo.com and I would love to hear from some of the class of '72. Also I have been trying to locate contact information for Bonnie Newport. Please let me know if anyone has any update info or an e-mail address for her. Wishing you all happy holidays! Glenda (Gibson)Garver (1972)

In the mid 60's we played in the woods that covered the area where Northgate Mall sits today. On the SW corner of Springdale and Colerain, we found a airplane fuselage that was like a gold mine to us. It was void of wings, but it still became an important part of our explorations. There was also a huge chicken hatchery or poultry farm on the SE corner of Springdale and Colerain. We could also ride our bikes from Colerain Bowl, down the hill cross Colerain without looking and crash into the creek. We did this several times on Harrison Hill, but it was steeper. Life was probabley simpler, but just as dangerous. D. Schutte (1973)

Just wondered what ever happened to pictures, etc. from our last reunion. I was unable to attend and was looking forward to getting all the scoop from the website. Let me know. Thanks. Sheila Banks Plummer (1973)

Would anyone like to write to the first football coach of Colerain? Mr. Carl Crawford started the team in 1935! He treasures the pictures I took of the "Wall of fame at the High School" He is a former teacher and school superintendant. He would love to hear from you. Write to him at Arden Courts of Kenwood, 4580 East Galbraith Rd, Cin, Ohio 45236

#### Sandi Wesolowski Ketterman (1973)

I see I missed another reunion. I just found out about it.... I guess the CHATTER doesn't get around enough. It would of been nice to see you Margaret McDonough, I often wondered what happened to you. PS. You can reach me at 513-674-9282. E-mails suck.....

Rick Toepfert (1974)

Hi, '74 Grads. Had a great time at the reunion. Love the Palm Court, good choice, Joe. Enjoyed reminiscing with all that attended. Will photos be posted anytime soon? Thanks to those of you who helped me try to find that roll of unexposed film that Susan lost:-) I am left with only a few photos, some of which I took with my camera phone...not very good ones as I forgot to utilize the flash. Myra, Gwen and Marcia, cannot believe you guys didn't make it!! I was really looking forward to seeing you. Maybe next time. Any more news about a reunion including Northwest?

#### Barbara Meyer (1974)

I have moved- please change my address to 2005 Hill Dr. Los Angeles, CA 90041 and enclosed please find a check to help with expenses. Laurie Brand(1974)

Anyone out there from '72 thru '75? I moved to Florida as far away from that snow as I could get, lol. Email me if anyone is out there..... **Deby Price** (1975)

Would love to hear from '76 grads that I hung out with! I really am not lost alumni - they just keep losing my info! I am still in Cincinnati! Judy Janzen (Miller) (1976)

I was reading the Chatter newsletter, and talking to Marina Breen, also a grad in '76, we heard the terrible news about Joyce White, being killed tragically a couple of years ago. If anyone can tell me how this happened, please email me. My deepest sympathy to her family.

#### Bonny Miller (Koch) (1976)

Anyone else out there remember playing football for Colerain in the mid 70's. Didnt Jeff Kraus and Tim Clifford run Ben Hubbards triple option? Aside from great passing I seem to recall Clifford having the option down to a science. Good Luck Coach Combs and to the Colerain Cards. **Steven Braun (1977)** 

From the Civil War to about 1960, Colerain Township remained rural farming and agriculture. Today it is home to major corporations and industry as well as key retail shopping centers serving Northwest Hamilton County. Northgate Mall stands where the Mt. Healthy Aiport was until 1966. **Steven Braun (1977)** 

I cannot believe there are so few posts from the 1978 grads. Where is everyone????? Congrats to the Cards!!!!

# Hope to hear from some long lost friends! Linda (Heinemeyer) Reuter (1978)

Just spent some time reading all the messages. Where are all the '78 grads? Hello to my friends! I am living in Florida and enjoying the sunshine with my family. I've heard some pretty amazing things about Colerain's football team. Who remembers the big bombfire before the homecoming game? Do they still have them? Those were some good times!

Karen (Walsh) Roehm (1978) Hello my fello friends LOL LOL lol LOl **Kala Bradsmith (1979)** 

Way to go Colerain!! I was so excited to see the cardinals go so far this year. What a great season. It is awesome to win every single game but to beat opponents by such a huge numbers was unbelievable. Way to go Coach Coombs, you have such a remarkable attitude towards your team and towards the community. We appreciate everything you do.

#### Gena (Meadows) Lemmink(1980)

Does anyone know how to contact Holly Strohofer. Constantine Levin (1982)

It is Greg Leisure from the class of 1983. I wasn't one of the popular kids in the "in group" so maybe many of you don't remember me. But you will find me in the register. Anyway, after high school I joined the Marines and was stationed over in Okinawa for 4 years. Loved it. After that returned to Cincinnati and attedned and graduated from Miami U. of Oxford. Loved that, too. While at Miami I joined the Army ROTC and got commissioned as a lieutenant in the infantry in the National Guard. However, upon graduation from college, I got a job in Japan and have been here ever since (about 12 years). Married a Japanese lady and am deeply involved in animal rescue/welfare issues. Have three dogs of my own. Anyway, taht is one of the reasons I am coming back to you guys here on this board — to ask you to assist one of your Alumni in what I hope you too feel is a noble cause. You see, the zoo here in Okinawa is atrocious. Animals languish in conditions that are from 40 to 50 years ago. Bears shake their heads uncontrollably, chimpanzees eat their faeces, cats lick the fur off of their bodies to the skin. All animals are in small concrete enclosures and display the classic signs of zoo stress of constant pacing. I have formed a grouped called Okinawa

Zoo Action Project that is dedicated to demanding urgent change and exposing this place to the world for lthe cruelty it inflicts on its animals. One animal we have particularly rallied around is the North American Timber Wolf. Her name is Kei and she approx. 16 years old. Loosely based on the movie, Free Willy, we have begun a grass roots movement of people around the world calling for her release to a beer place so that she may end her final year or two in a tranquil environment without kids barking at her or throwing food at her. Initially zoo officials said that if we found a place willling to accept her they would let her go. Well, we did find a wolf sanctuary in Colorado that agreed to accept her but then the zoo reneged on their word. We are now embattled with them in trying to gain her release. If you would like to see a picture of her or read about some of our efforts please take a look at okinawazap.com. There you can e-mail me also and ask how you can get involved in calling for her release to a retirement with dignity. Internaitonal pressure is something that moves Japanese to reconsider their actions. As yo may be aware of, Japanese are very sensitive to their image and how others view them. I hope that my school of Colerain will show the world that it isnot a school where the greaduates are insular like its geographic location, and indeed can reach out with sympathy and empathy to assist in affecting change by righting a wrong. Can the school and alumni of Colerain help reach across the Pacific and help to pluck up a magnificent American cereature from the clutches of cruelty and depravity it has known all its life and deliver her to America? — the true place of her ancestral home and symbol of our frontier heritage. Will the Colerain of my past rally to help me, one of teir own on the other side fo the earth, in this present task I am facing? My Colerain, please help me to help Kei. Thank you. Greg Leisure Colerain Alumni and Organizer of the Campaign to Bring Kei Home and The Okinawa Zoo Action Project (Okinawazap.com) Alternate e-mail thirdeyedown@yahoo.com See online story of Kei and our efforts at:

http://www.japanupdate.com/en/?id=6029

Greg Leisure (1983)

go c ards, congratulations to all involved in the football program, your making us proud. best of luck with future games. thanks to kerry combs for being a great assett too. Mary Jo Nelson (1983)

I enjoy the chatter! Congratulations to the Colerain football team and Coach Coombs! Please note my address change want to keep receiving the chatter.

#### Teri Schulz-Eyer(1983)

A belated congarts to the Cardinals for winning the State Championship! I play golf with a couple of Elder grads. This year has beeb very pleasant Carl Banks, Principal 69-83. Carl Banks (1983)

Sorry I missed the 20th reunion for 1984 grads. We had other plans that fell through 5 days before. I had already thrown out my invite thinking we couldn't attend. Didn't even think to check the website for the info, or I would have called to see if we could still come. Hope all had fun! Would love to see some pictures. Sorry to have missed the "old" orchestra gang — I don't think I've seen anyone since the last reunion. CONGRATS TO THE FOOT-BALL TEAM!!

#### Heidi (Westermeyer) Kurzhals (1984)

Hello Dale: I would also be interested in knowing how many fellow law enforcement and public safety professionals graduated from Colerain. I have 17 years of law enforcement service under my belt and serve as the Patrol Commander for the Hamilton City Police Department. Good luck with your project and have a safe holiday season. {LT.Mike Martinsen, HPD,513-868-5811, ext.1419}

#### Mike Martinsen (1984)

Sorry I missed the class of 1984 reunion. My son Nick plays on the Colerain football team and we were at the Colerain Elder game that night. I hope everyone had a great time and would love to hear back on how the night went and maybe see some photos. Hope everyone is healthy and happy. Go cards Saturday night at State. Linda Hetzer (McDaniel) (1984)

i hope all you class of 86 had a good holyday and made it thrugh the snow fall of 04 just woundering if any wants to do group pinic summer so far only heard back from one person since the last time i tried to kickstart this thing will git abetter respone dbinzer@fuse.net **Dave Binzer** (1986) Hello 86'ers! Is anyone out there thinking about our 20 year reunion? I saw that Kim Kinman-Alt asked the same question, but an email to her address came back undeliverable. I'm still in touch with Leslie Small(Harris) and Jackie Miller(Hazelip) and both want to fly up for the reunion. Keep me posted. Hope everyone is well and I look forward to seeing you all. - Lynne Wisler (Prifogle) (1986)

Just wanted to wish the football team "Good Luck!" Go CARDS!!! This is our year. Bill Hagen (1986)

First a big congratulations to our State champs. And to all those who went to school with my brother Jim Beckman former football player he has been in the Air Force since dessert storm and has been stationed with AIR FORCE ONE for the last several years now and if anyone would like to contact him about reunions and such you can thru our dad, still at same address as always 6087 Thompson rd. And THANK YOU TO ALL OUR MILITARY MEN AND WOMEN, we all keep our Colerain Pride showing.

#### Lanette Beckman (1987)

I have done some searching and there are lots of sites out there that have information about Colerain twnshp. How, when and who founded it and so on. One site even had a map in it.

#### Darren Kuhlmann (87)

Anita Burns, Just looking deep enough into the CHS alumni website to find a message board and saw your inquiry about Greg Ewing. I spoke to Greg Dudsic during the time of this very sad news and it was an accident. Greg was riding his bike on the way to work, as he did every day, and was struck by a car. Apparently was dead at the scene. I heard he was happily married with two kids and loving life in busy California. You're right, it's devastating to hear about a childhood friend passing away. I have fond memories of Greg also, being buddies w/ Fred Matson and Greg Dudsic all hanging out at youth group at White Oak Presbyterain on Sunday nights for most of jr/sr high life. Surely, Greg was a wonderful person and is missed by many! Hope all is well with you. Played any softball lately??? Karen Ruff ( Waters) (1988)

Happy Holidays to all Cards! Have a safe New Year. Congratulations to the State Champions! Mark Wagner (1988) Class of 1989. I was not able to attend the class reunion. I would love to hear from old (old as in past...I should say, "old yet still young classmates") classmates. I hope everyone is doing well and living happy and fun lives. Take Care All, Cynthia Cordell (1989)

Just wanted to say i'm really sorry to hear the news about Greg Ewing!It seems like the Ann weigel days wasn't that long ago.Hello to all out there i'm still ALIVE and KICKIN!! **Greg Taleff** (1990)

In this time of "American Heroes", I am looking for CHS grads who are "Hometown Heroes". I would like to compile a list of grads who are either in Police Officers, such as myself, Firefighters/EMS or active military, in hopes of submitting to the school for recognition. Thanks. **Dale Woods** (1990)

Good luck for the remainder of the school year. Its been outstanding to heat of the schools success in 2004. Keep me posted. The bullentin is a joy to read.

#### Andrea LeBonte(1990)

hey class of 1990! been waiting to hear about our 15th!i was living out of town for the 5th and at a friends wedding on our 10th. I do not want to miss this one !!!!hope everyone is doing great!!!

#### Beckie Simms(Pennington) (1990)

Does anyone know how to contact Kelly Parks? She moved to Hollywood at the same time we were moving and we didn't get to talk before the other one got new numbers! I can't find her sister or mother to be able to reach Kelly.

#### Celeste Troxell (Place) (1992)

Hey everybody. I was just going through the posts and saw ONE from a fellow 1992 graduate :( Where is everybody at ???? Just wondering how everybody is doing. Feel free to email me anytime :) Take care !!

#### Amanda Bresch (LaVita) (1992)

If class of 93 needs help w/ any plans for upcoming reuion just give a shout. ccr-flowers@aol.com **Kelly Flowers (1993)** 

CLASS OF 1994! Good News! We have an official dedicated web site for our class! Go to www.colerainclassof1994.com!

#### Check it out! **Deborah** (1994)

Is someone going to put together a 10 year reunion for the class of 1995? I missed the 5 year, and I was hoping to

get a chance to see everyone again this summer. If someone's thinking of putting one together, but doesn't want to do it all alone, let me know, I'll help if I can.

Andrew Setters (1995)

Anyone know of or keep in touch with Maribeth R Zitt [1995]? If so please email me. Thanks. **Ryan Weber (1995)** 

Hello, I hope everyone is doing well! I was wondering if anyone has heard about a 10 year reunion for the class of '95?? Please let me know if you have. Thanks! Lori (Scott) Poe (1995)

Does anyone have contact information for Phil Fankhauser? **Becky** (1998)

CONGRATULATIONS CARDS!!!!

Jessica Ballman (1999)

Hey class of '99... Hope everyone is well. I had a beautiful baby girl on June 23, Kallista LaRae Haas. She is doing great!! I am working as a buyer's assistant at Furniture Fair on Rt. 4 and living in Fairfield. I would love to hear from you guys... drop me an email!

Jessica Ballman (1999)

Congratulations Jessica.. Krissy (Stamper) Clark (1999)

I'm getting married!!! Oct 15, 2005 Jessica Ballman (1999)

Wishing all the Cards a Merry Christmas. I will be leaving for my second tour to Iraq in January. If anyone needs to contact me, use this address. 3506 Niagara St. Colerain TWP, OH 45252-1323

Ryan Taylor (1999)

Hey everyone from class of 99. Congratulations to the Cards for a great season!!!! We won state baby!!!! Jessica congratulations on your baby girl!! Do you know what happened to our website?? Everytime i get on there now it says it don't exist. Hope all is well. anyone from the class of 96-99 that do remember me e-mail me. I would love to hear from you. **Krissy (Stamper) Clark (1999)** 

Class of 2000: I was just wondering if we are going to have our 5 yr. reunion. Please email me with any info. Thanks and I hope to see everyone soon!

Amy Scott (Robertson) (2000)

Class of 03?? I've lost contact with lots of people, email me if I havent talked to you in a while or you are looking for me:) **Stefanie Jackson (2003)** 



First Valedictorian Betty Floyd Wikoff '50



First Salutatorian Esther Ruehl Umberger '50

Valedictorians and Salutatorians were discontinued this year.

Instead the top academic graduated are designated as summa cum laude.

#### **REUNIONS**

<u>1955</u> August 13, 2005, Clovernook Country Club - 2035 West Galbraith Road; contact Pauline Kamp Myers 513-385-3715 or Gerry Miller Lucas 513-385-5178

**1960** Saturday, September 3, 2005, Vinkolet Winery (in the banquet room) 7:00 - 11:00

p.m. (Dinner at 7:45 p.m.) Contact Patricia and Bill Rolfert 513-385-6085 or prolfert@fuse,net

1965 Saturday, July 16, 2005, Vinkolet Winery on Old Colerain Avenue. The festivities will begin at 8:00 p.m. and the cost is \$55 per person for a delicious buffet with music provided by "Ritchie & the Students". Also, a Friday Nite get-together 7/15/05 will be held at CABANA ON THE RIVER 7447 Forbes Road, Saylor Park 941-7442 (next to Fore & Aft) 6:00 p.m. to ??? Contact Sherry Rose Knight sknight65@cinci.rr.com or 513-892-6727

**1975** June 4, 2005 Colerain Township Park at 4:00 p.m. Contact Wally Ornella wornella@fuse.net or 513-741-7583

1980 July 3, 2005 at the Farm in Delhi (Cincinnati, Ohio). Festivities will begin at 7:00pm. We will have a deluxe hot buffet and a D.J. spinning all of our favorite tunes. Mark your calendars and watch your mail for all other details. If you have any questions or want to let us know where you are, please email or call. Hope to see you all there! Dave Bauer, david.bauer@rrsc.com (513) 385-9647 Patti Lovett-Possel Posselovet@aol.com (901) 737-1246

1985 Saturday, May 21, 2005 at The Nathanael Greene Lodge on Wesselman Road (Green Twp.- off of Harrison Ave.). The fun begins at 7:30. The evening includes food, beverages, music and lots of reminiscing! Mark that date on your calendar and watch your mail for your invitation and RSVP- coming soon. Hope to see you there! Wild and Alive... Class of '85! Mike and Tammy (Seestedt) Hoffman hoffman4@cinci.rr.com (513) 574-1163 Mark and Theresa (Foster) Strong Theresa@stronghome.net (513) 574-1043

1990 August, 2005 Just want to let all of you know that your reunion committee members are planning for the 15th! We're looking at a Saturday evening in August 2005 for a night of formal dining and dancing. More information will follow after the 1st of the year, but if you'd like to contact one or all of us, we'd love to hear from you! Will Mueller firewill63@cinci.rr.com

Angi Clark Lampkin wendell802@cs.com Kendra Ernst koodles72@yahoo.com Beth Ebert Polk bpolk@cinci.rr.com

**1991** 2006 Anyone interested in helping with the planning of our 15th year reunion please contact Dawn Henry Wiesmann at 812-637-6262 or dwiesmann@gafri.com.

1995 Friday, November 25, 2005 at The Madison in Covington, Kentucky (7pm to 11pm). The event includes a buffet-style dinner, open bar, DJ, and many other festivities to be announced! Invitations will be mailed by September. For more details and to ensure your contact information is up-to-date, please call or email one of the contacts. Robin Kroeger 513.821.1320 rkroeger@hotmail.com Heidi Schulthess 773.263.7410 hsschulthess@yahoo.com Jill (Baker) Veach 513.385.3408 jillveach@yahoo.com

ALUMNI DONORS

Because we have received an increased amount of Chatter from the Alumni Website, the Alumni Association has decided to list only the contributors since the Fall 2004 newsletter. By doing this we can publish more Chatter news. CHS ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

by doing this we can publish more Challer news. CHS ALOMINI ASSOCIATION			
1933	1958	JANEY CHILDRES TABOR* IN	1977
HERBERT MUEHLENHARD*	BOB GRAWE	MEMORY OF LINDA	MARK ELAM
CHRIS SEIBERT*	KEITH LITTLEPAGE*	SCHROEDER MILAZZO	JEFFREY WEISS*
1934	BARBARA ROY	JERRY HANSERT*	1979
NORMAN PURDY*	LARRY SEILER*	SANDRA RICE HANSERT*	DAVID BRAUN
1936	NORB SNOW*	RAY JACKSON*	PAM LECHLER ISFORT*
ALBERTA CORBOY*	1959	JACQUELYN SCHULTZ	CAROLYN SCHIELE WATSON*
1937	BETTY LEWIS CREEDON* IN	NEWCOMB*	1978
CHRIS SEIBERT IN MEMORY OF	MEMORY OF ROBERT CLARK	JILL ROLEN*	DONALD STREITENBERGER
MARY SEIBERT WENDEL	JACK FINLDLEY*	PATRICIA SEELEY SANCHEZ*	1980
1939	MICHAEL HAYES*	BARRY WALLIS*	GENA MEADOWS LEMMINK*
RAYMOND WALTERS IN	BONNIE STOFFRAN LIT-	1967	1981
MEMORY OF JOHN FIELER SR	TLEPAGE**	MARSHA YOUNG ABNEY*	NICHOLA SANDERSON
1940			
RAYMOND WALTERS*	TRILLA CLARK RADER*	DAVID HUSSEL*	TAMI WEIGAND WILCOX*
1941	LARRY SCHMALE*	JEAN KOEHLER TATALIAS*	1982
NORBERT KRASS	NELSON SMITH*	1968	SUZANNE LOSCH LEKSON*
FLORENCE MUEHLENHARD	1960	DENISE REILY GREBER*	MICHAEL RUS*
GOETZ*	BEVERLY BEEBE IN MEMORY	JACK GREBER*	1983
1942	OF TED DAVIS	LANA ASTON HUSSEL*	TERI SCHULZ EYER*
ALTA PICKENS LATTIRE*	BARBARA MEINKING	BOB MAUJER*	TED SMITH*
	FINDLEY*	RONALD ROSE*	DIANA DUGAN WARMOTH*
JAMES VERSSEN*	RICH FRICKE	STEVE TEEPE*	1985
1944	CLIFFORD GOOSMANN*	BILLIE CHELF USRY*	JANET ANDERSON
FR. TOM BEISCHEL*	TERRY KIEN* IN MEMORY OF	1969	MARIA SCHWIEGERAHT
CHRIS SEIBERT IN MEMORY OF	SUSAN HEIL BALLY	CHARLENE MUEHLENHARD*	KORENGEL*
EDWARD SEIBERT	DONALD WEBER*	MARGARET RANFT*	1986
1945	1961	MARK RELLER*	DAVID BORGEMANKE
LAVERNE WEBER WENDLING*	MICHELE RUB HUGHES IN	1970	GARY WITHROW*
1947	MEMORY OF BOB HUGHES	JOANNE EASLEY*	1987
JOAN KROEGER DELUSE*	DEAN NEWBERRY*	CONNIE GOETZ MILLER	NIKKI SMITH YASBECK*
HARRY HOPKINS*	DAVID WEISEL*	ALAN SUNDERMAN	1988
WILLIAN KERLER*	GERALD ZOLLER*	1971	KAREN BORGEMENKE*
MARY MOSIER SPARKS*	1962	BILL GUENTHER*	1989
1948	BECKY HINDMAN HANDORF*	JACQUE VERST JOHNSON*	SCOTT HUBER*
LAVERNE HAVERLING	1963	TIM LEATHER* IN MEMORY OF	PATRICK HUTCHINS
MALLORY*	MARY BRESTEL MEREDITH*	SARAH ZEPPERNICK '00	1990
1949	PAUL ROBINSON*	KENNETH O'CONNOR*	JENNIFER JUNK
DIXIE DUTEIL GABRIEL*	LINDA FISHER WEISEL*	1972	ANDREA LABONTE*
DON KELLEY*	1964	MICHELLE BATE MCCOLLOM*	1991
1951	DON GUILL*	1973	THOMAS BURDETT*
CONNIE BAUMANN ROLLMAN*	NANCY GARRETT GEBING* IN		MICHELLE PLATT
1952	MEMORY OF KAREN	VICKI BEYER BERTRAM*	1996
NORM ARLETH*	SEISCHNAYDRE GARRETT	STEPHEN FASSNACHT*	SCOTT BUCHOLTZ*
LEROY MEIER*	CONNIE EGER PAYNE*	CRAIG KINDELL*	1999
1954	MIKE THOMPSON	1974	REBECCA ABNEY*
RAYMOND BALLARD* IN	1965	LAURIE BRAND	ELIZABETH ABNEY
MEMORY OF THOMAS	BEVERLY BEEBE	TERRI STROHOFER MEDLIN*	BORDONARO*
KALLMEYER	JAMES BORCHERS*	RON STAIGER	BRYAN BUCHOLTZ*
JOAN JACOB GIERACH	TEDDY DORNETTE	1975	2001
1955	BORCHERS*	KIM RELLER*	CARRIE BERTRAM*
KENNETH LEWIS*	LARRY BUGG*	GREG STANLEY*	2002
1956	LINDA KUHLMAN DRANEY*	CYNTHIA FICKE WISNER*	JOE BERTRAM*
MARY LEE DAVIS*			
SUZANNE ALTENBACK FINKE*	NANCY LARVA HAYNES*	DUANE YEAZEL	2003
HARVEY HERRMANN*	TERRY SHANNON	KATHY ORTWEIN YEAZEL	AMY BERTRAM*
DAN MAGLY*	DIANA BUNNY STICKFORD	1976 MADICELAM	2004
LENA CORWIN MAGLY*	SZECSKAY*	MARK ELAM	CHAD BIERBAUM
CAROLEE WESTHAFER	PEGGY VOLZ WOLFE*	SUSAN SCULL JONES*	
RAINEY*	1966	TIM NAPIER	* DENOTES REPEAT DONOR
RAINEY**	JUDE' SEIM BUCHOLTZ*	CINDY OPPELT NAPIER	DENOTED REFERENCE

BILL WALKER\*

ROBERT CARLSON\*

KAREN BALLARD FREEMAN\*

1957

DAN HUSS\*

#### PHASE III BOOSTER DONORS

Thank you to all for your generous financial support.

Craig & Traci Abercrombie Tom & Kristine Abercrombie Jerry & Lori Ahlert Ron & Susan Albert Dave & Wanda Allen Marianne & John Allen Don & Patty Amrein Janet & Todd Anderson (1985) Mike & Jan Arents

Norman & Joan Arleth Pete & Nancy Arlotta

Artie Atkinson Steve & Bev Atkinson Family (1972)

Mary Anne Balcom Jennifer & Andy Barlow Elizabeth Barnett Marlon Barnett Cindy Bartley Sandra Bates Don & Tanya Bauer

Baumann Family - Connie, Bill, & Ed

Donna Reard Kitty & David Beck James & Elaine Benedict Bob & Nancy Bennett Melissa Berling Greg Bernhardt Lisa & Don Berning Vicki & Jim Bertram Brian Best

Robert & Wanda Beyer Kelly & Steven Biehl William & Denise Bien Chad Bierbaum (2004) Phil & Donna Bierbaum Gail & Steve Bliss Dave & Jenny Blust Nancy Boberg Larry & Sherrie Boggio Chuck & Becky Boiman Dan & Kathy Bolden June Bolden

Cindy & Michael Bond Beth Bootes

Steve & Charis Borchers

David, Karen, Zachary, Ryan, Emily, Brandon, Samuel, & Noah Borgemenke

Katherine & Allen Bornemann Denny & Cindy Bosse Dan & Marcia Bradford Joanne Brandt

Cyndi, Jon & Benjy Braude David & Kelly Braun JoAnn & Jerry Brausch

James Breen Russ Brewer

Rocky & Dotty Bridges

John Browne Rick & Mary Bryant Jim & Susan Buck Debbie Buisson Mary Burdett Deborah Burger Pat Burns Ron & Diane Busch

Dee & Bob Bushelman Dave & Cindy Cain Kevin & Michele Cain Mike & Debbie Callahan Robert & Cathleen Callahan

Gary, Cathy & Jason Carr Ken & Connie Carrier Cristen Casteel Linda & John Casteel

Lindsey Casteel (2002) Todd & Teresa Chapman Elaine & Ed Clapp Jeffrey & Brenda Clem Jay & Vicki Clements Ron & Lynn Cobb

Joe & Paula Cocola Floyd Colegate, Jr. Dylan Coombs Kerry & Holly Coombs Kevin & Terri Coombs Pat & Joe Coombs

David, Carol & Andrea (2004) Cooper

Robert & Karen Cost Bob & Judy Coster Bob & Jenny Cox

Charles Cox (1950 Football & Basketball) Rick & Lydia Coyle Jane Crowell Pauletta & Joe Crowley Rick & Kelly Cullum & Sons Thelma D'Agnillo Dike & Shelley Dastillung Greg & Gail Davis Mary Lee & Harry Davis (1956)

Scott Davis Sydney Davis Deborah & Larry Day Jeremy Day Robert Decker

Joanna & Robert DeLong Robert & Joan Deluse David & Jean Denny Robert & Julia Dewitt, Sr. Don & Joy Dickinson

Teri, Scott & Brian (2008) Dickman

George & Kim Diefenbacher Barb & Pat Dilbert Jerry & Sherry Dirr Ken & Jeanne Dirr Michael Dirr Barb & Norman Dobell

Mike & Peggy Doerger Cindy & Steve Doerman Clare Douglas Shannon Downing Michael Doyle Barry & Kim Dransman Nikki & Jeff Drew

Rich & Sandy Drewes Scott & Cyndi Dunbar Kayla Dunn David Dziech David & Tracy Eads

Steve Eberhard Patty & Tony Eckstein David & Kathy Edwards Charles Eger Doug Eikens Family Mark Elam (1976) Debby Elersic

Todd Elwert D.C. Kathy & Michael Endres (1981) Susan & Mark Erickson

Sandy & Randy Evans Lisa Fazzio Dan & Rhonda Feldman Kurt & Kim Ferneding

James Ferris Bernie Fiedeldey & Family Jim & Janice Figgins

Jack & Barbara Findley (1959/1960)

Jane & Dan Findley Nancy & Michael Finke Mark & Sharon Fischer Greg & Kelli Fischvogt Sarah Fitzstephens Tom & Roni Flischel David & Robin Fogelsong Tony & Sharla Forcellini

Alex Ford Donna Ford Werntz Craig & Lynne Forrester

Scott Fortkamp Dianne Frank Jeff & Pam Frank Jack & Ruth Frederick Karen & Richard Freeman (1966)

Rose Fromme Donald Fuller

M.J. & Meghan Gabriel Steve & Ronda Gadd Greg Gajus (1976) Kathy Gehlenborg Sue & Jeff Geiss Lana & David Gerber Harold & Jody Gibson Mark & Cathy Gibson Sheila & Ernest Gillman Terry & Gayle Gittinger Bill & Patti Goetz

Kathy & Toby Good Kay Anderson Gowsell (1974)

Len Grace Monica & Joel Grace Leonora Grant Lisa & Keith Grant

Rhonda, Thomas & Nick (2008) Gray Denise (Riley) & Jack Greber (1969)

David Greber (1998) Adam Greber (2000) Glen Greenwood Stephanie Grimes Chuck & Ellen Gundrum Gail Nolte & Brian Hafer Edward & Patricia Hambrick III

Carl & Sasha Hampton Becky Handorf Mike & Sandy Hanning

Tom & Jenni Hannon Jerry & Sandy Hansert Tom & Holly Happensack Debby & Herm Harrison Cindy Hartman Larry & Joyce Hartmann

Robert & Jean Hartmann Jerry & Theresa Haselmayer Kim Hauser

Bill & Barb Hays Chris Heather Tim & Paula Heather Norm & Carol Heck Renita Heideman Dave & Mary Heil Doug Heimkreiter Pam & David Heinrich Maureen & Paul Heintz Sonya & Mark Heitman

In Memory of Lester "Pop" Heizman

Kathryn Hellweg Pam Helscher Shelley Hemmings Charles & Martha Hench Bill Henrich Peggy Henschen Amy & Bill Hensley

Harvey Herrmann Linda & Jeff Hetzer Diane Heyob Jacob Hill Julie & Dan Hill

Chris & Emily Himonidis Denny & Kathy Hirsch Matthew Hirsch Mike & Roberta Hoerst Gary & Debra Hofmann Jennifer & Bill Houser Doug & Lee Hubbuch Dan & Lisa Hubrich Jeldean Huff-Hill

Michele & Andy Hughes - In Memory

of Bob Hughes Lauren & Ken Huizing Susan & Bill Huls Craig & Karen Hultquist

Jason Hunt Randy Hunt

Jim & Karen Hunter Walker & Mona Hurd Dan & Marti Huss Patty Huss Cordova (1958)

Dave & Lana Hussel (1967/1968) Tina & David Huston

Patrick Hutchins (1989) Hank & Sharon Hyde Robert & Linda Igel Dan Imhoff Pam & George Isfort Jerry & Joyce Ivins Angela & William Jackson Ken & Cynthia Jackson Gayla & Cliff Jacobs Dave & Diane Jahn Bud & Sandy Jenkins

Tip & Jeanne Jockers Bob & Patty Joecken Chris & Kathy Johnson

Anna Jones

Jeanette & Todd Jones Rhonda & Daniel Jones Steve & Judy Jones Mendo & Riza Jonovski Mire & Karen Jonovski Michael Karaffa Tina & John Kasidonis Tina & James Kelley Gary, Peg & Rob Kelm

Ken & Diane Kemen Laurie & Bill Kenton Joe Kief

Helmut & Connie Kientz

Jim Kindt

Michael & Kimberly King (1986)

Steve & Renee King Dave Kline Leila & Randall Kline

Carol Klotz Judy & Donald Kluener Robert & Raeanne Knapp Joseph & Mary Jo Knueven Mary Jo & Lee Knueven

Tom & Teresa Knueven Jim & Sue Koenig Ken Kolde Nancy Kordenbrock Harold & Judy Kottman

David & Jean Kramer Norbert & Ruth Krass Jeff Kraus Peggy & Dave Kremer

Lori Krieg

Janet, Jack, Paul (2006), & Greg (2008)

Joni Kudera-Fox

Thomas & Patricia Kuhlmann

Andrea LaBonte Corky Ladd

Allen & Tina Lainhart Mary & Greg Lamping Janet & Roger Lang Richard Larbus Luke Lauck Jim & Karen Lay Tim Leather

Joseph & Glenda Lechler Ken & Jovce Lehn Bob & Sabine Leland Henry & Lametra Lemons JoAnn (Glaser) Levine Howard & Della Leytze Frank & Maura Liegibel Loraine Liegibel Vicki Lighthall Bill & Barb Lippert Robert Lohner

Carol & Mark Louis Michael & Janine Loyer Dan & Melissa Lozier

#### PHASE III BOOSTER DONORS

Thank you to all for your generous financial support.

David & Sherri Lumpkin John & Leigh Ann Lyons Andy Mack (1940) Skip & Lois MacKay Dan & Lena Magly Bill & Sandy Magness Don & Donna Maher Gary Manning Douglas Marcum Mike & Karen Markarian Greg & Lois Marks Pam & Kelly Martin Dave & Vikki Marzheuser Julie Mascaritolo Jim & Lisa Matthews Mary Matthews David Mauney Joe Mauntel Donna Maycox Dana Mayne

Marilyn McAfee Michael & Carolyn McAlpin Greg & Chris McBee Rick & Paula McCalla Linda Storm McCane Barb & Dan McCarthy Gary & Bobbi McClanahan

Jackie McCord Kevin McCord

Deana Maynus

Jeff & Kim Mays

Kimberly & Chuck McCullah Dennis & Adele McDaniel

Toby McIntyre

Rob & Maribeth McPheters Carol (Miller) Meibers & Grandma &

Papa Meibers

Kenny & Stephanie Meibers

Mark Meibers Dan Meier

Leroy & Hilda Meier Nannette Meloy Rita & Mark Menifee Denny & Marsha Mercurio Ted Merianos

Dan & Cindy Merkt Ken & Evey Messerschmitt

John Metzner

Mary Meyer Nancy & Russell Meyer Richard & April Meyung Denise & Mark Midei

Gene & Betty Midei Matt & Lisa Midei

William Mill Connie & Robert Miller (1970) Gregg & Melissa Miller

Deputy John B. Miller

Joshua Miller Richard & Cindy Mischell

Amy & Mike Moeller Norb & Mona Monning Dan & Jenni Moody Michael & Laura Moore

Keith Morgan

Kimberly & Marc Morgan Robert Muehlenhard (1934) Donna & Ken Murnan

Colleen Murphy Dave & Jen Murphy Dean Murray (1987) Sherry Murray

Tim & Cindy Napier (1976) Dan & Nanci Nease

Chris & Krissy Newton Vickie & Tom Never

Jeanine & Malcolm Nickson Connie & Dean Nieporte Harold & Julie Noble John & Susan Noelcke Pam & Paul Nohr John Nolte

Wayne Odell, Jr. Family (1978) Wally & Becky Ornella

Nancy O'Ryan Pat & Carl Ossenschmidt

Dan & Rebecca Ott Ron & Joyce Ott (1959/1962) Michael & Randie Parks Michael & Mary Partin (1979)

Ric & Lori Pasquale Craig Patterson Kara Patterson Ron & Mila Patterson Tim & Sue Patterson Connie & Allan Payne (1964) Dillard & Rocky Pegg Jason Pennington

Leroy Perfect, Jr. Sandi Petrou Matt & Amy Piening Douglas & Maria Pieper Maria & Rick Pieper Cheryl & Craig Pietrosky

Bob Plasters Dan & Linda Platt Michelle Platt (1991) Joan Ponting

Larry Pornoy Robert & Lois Pornoy, M.D.

Jim & Patty Potts Mark Powell Ray & Donna Price Kim & Jim Quigley Beverly & Robert Raatz Margaret & Steve Ranft (1969)

Peggy & Bill Ray Paul Reedy Donna Reid Mark & Kim Reller Steve & Cindy Remick Margie Rennie

Tony & Patty Resendes Andrea Revels Janice & Randy Revetta

Doug Reynolds David, Jan & Tiffany Rickard Sherry & Gary Riley

William & Viveca Ringo Matt Robbins Paul Robinson

Justin & Jennifer Roden Tina & James Roemer

Don Roesch Ric & Vicki Rohlfer Fred & Becky Rolfes Scott & Luana Roof

Barbara Roy Frank Russo Kim & Glen Rust Daniel Sablosky Doug & Kathi Sacha Tom & Cheryl Salzman Gary & Diane Sams Shawn & Chandra Sams

Nichola (Hubble) Sanderson (1981)

Steve & Connie Sansone Chris & Theresa Sawyer Andreas, Roxann, Buff & Michael

Jerry & Mikki Schenz Paula Schepker

Casey Scherz Kenneth Schibi Del Schiferl Sandy Schiferl

Robert & Barbara Schildman Gil Schmidt

Bill & Mary Ann Schmutte Dave & Jenny Schnee Brian & Ann Schneider

Carol Schneider Terry Schneider Herb & Lisa Schock

Sandra & Kevin Schoepf Sauder

Dan & Kathy Scholz Mary Scholz

Nancy & Buster Schreiber Gary & Pam Schroeder Robert & Barbara Schroer Jerry & Betsy Schulte

Kevin Schulte Steve & Connie Schulte Warren & Cathy Schulte Ken & Carla Schutte Joe & Tricia Schweitzer Steve & Carol Scovic (1962)

Michelle Seim Kevin Sexton

Randy & Judy Seymour Tammy & Devin Shannon (1966)

Terry & Carol Shannon Chris & Carolyn Shisler Richie & Kathy Siconolfi Jack & Pat Simcoe Charlotte Singleton Diana Sisson Barb & Tom Smith Blake Smith Brant & Heather Smith Chuck & Jane Smith David Smith

Dean & Debbie Smith Eron Smith Joe & Marcy Smith John & Carol Smith Keith & Linda Smith

Shelly Smith Steve & Megan Smith Daniel Snow II

Robert & Merita Sohn Charles & Mary Ann Sparenberg

Barbara Spears Ray & Mary Springs

Ron Staiger (1974) Sally & Robinson Stallings Gregory & Susan Stanley Karen & Tim Stansbury Jim & Michelle Steinbeck

Tracy Stewart

Betty Stacey

Don & Linda Stolzenberger Pat Storm

Scott #62 & Carrie Story Deanna Strader Donald Streitenberger, Jr. Ann Strothman Jessica & Quintin Suggs Mary & Steven Susong Bob & Diana Tabar

Bruce & Paula Tabar Les Tacy

Steve, Susan & Sarah Tapogna Bruce & Karen Tasch Gene & Marian Taylor Courtney Tedesco Dave & Joyce Tedford Steve Teepe (1968)

Bruce & Diana Thatcher Ken & Mary Thompson Mike Thompson Beth & Ern Timperman David & Judy Townsend Michael & Julie Trader Bill Trau (1967) Charles & Nancy Trau

Scott True Bob Trupp Jeff & Julia Tullos Dan Unger Bill & Marty Vadnais (1955)

Jeff & Christy Varker Jeff & Lori Vetter Jim & Marilyn Vogel Michael & Jennifer Vogel

Phil & Kaye Volk Gary Volz Ken & Susan Volz Lisa & Clyde Waddell Bill & Jennifer Wagner Chris & Claire Wagner

Chris & Claire Wagner William & Diane Waite Bill & Mary Walker (1976) Barry Wallis

Steve & Lisa Warner Terry Young & Elaine Warner Ken & Nancy Watts Anita Weaver Lenny & Sandy Weber Gary & Bobbi Weddle

Everett J. Welch Family Edward & Yvonne Wert

Robert & Shirley Wert - In Memory of

Thomas R. Wert

Ronald Walters

Paul & Cindy Wesolowski Ralph & Adam West (1959)

Ray West Trent & Jenny West

Bob Westerman Belinda & Paul Wharton Whit & Bon Wharton David & Vicki Whyle Cindy & Michael Wiesman Christi Wigner (1996) Tamara & Brian Wilcox Marsha Frederick & Bill Wildt

Lora & Gregg Wilkens Kim & Jim Wilkerson Jim & Melissa Wilz Jeff Wind

Joseph Windt Sharon & Bob Wingerberg Chuck Winship Jim & Sheri Winters

Ronald & Susan Winters Garry & Joyce Witt Patrick & Tammy Wong Tom & Donna Woodwell Robert & Carole Wuest Brian Wyatt

Greg Wyatt

Kathy & Duane Yeazel (1975) Bobbie Yerkes

Sandra, John & Chris Yoder J.J., Barbara, Michael & Amber Yokem

Tom Zavodsky Don & Jenny Zoz



# THANK YOU

to these alumni-owned businesses for supporting the newsletter and Alumumni Association through the purchase of these ads. Please show your appreciation with your patronage. If you would like to purchase an ad, please call Denny Hirsch 385-4475.

#### GO CARDS!



**Greg Insco** \*\*\*\*\*\*\* Agent

513.598.3265 Mobile: 513.290.9542 Office: 513.574.2300 513.598.2870 Fax: E-Mail: ginsco@huff.com Web: www.huff.com ww2.huff.com/Greg.Insco/

6460 Harrison Ave. Cincinnati, OH 45247

CLASS OF '01



## Wealth Management Advisors of Cincinnati

Mire Jonovski, AAMS

First Vice President-Investments

Daniel J. Snow, AAMS

Financial Advisor <sup>2</sup>96

"Helping Clients Accumulate, Preserve and Transfer Wealth through Informed Decision-Making"

An AXA Financial Compa

513-686-2517 800-733-3379

www.advest.com Advest, Inc. Member: NYSE, NASD, SIPC.

8044 Montgomery Road, Suite 105 Cincinnati, OH 45236

# HENN PLUMBING INC.

"For all your plumbing needs"



Steve Henn '86 Kim Williams Henn '88

hennplumbing@zoomtown.com 8793 Wuest Rd. • Cincinnati, OH 45251

513.385-5813

# BENJAMIN, YOCUM & HEATHER L.L.C. TIMOTHY P. HEATHER '73

ATTORNEY AT LAW
312 ELM ST., SUITE 1850
CINCINNATI, OH 45202-2763
OFFICE: 513-721-5672

HOME: 513-741-4491 FAX: 513-562-4388 E-MAIL: TPHEATHER@BYHLAW.COM

WEB SITE: BYHLAW.COM



# Purchase or Refi-Call your Alumni!

Joe Schweitzer '92 (513) 256-6166



with offices in Northgate and Western Hills

8044 Montgomery Road, Suite301 Cincinnati, OH 45236 (513) 984-6776 License #: 3744

# TRUSLER AGENCY Stan Trusler '66' Lindsey Trusler '97'

P.O. Box 53275 Cincinnati, Ohio 45253 522-4400 (Fax 521-5027)

# WINTON

# Savings & Loan

"Where Extra is Ordinary"
Corporate Office
5511 Cheviot Rd.
Cincinnati, OH 45247
513-385-3880
www.wintonsavings.com
FDIC Member
Tim Bollin '81

# **FURNITURE**

FOR STYLE AND FLAIR



### MIKE PORTER '83

Sales Consultant

7200 Dixie Highway Fairfield, OH 45014

Phone: (513) 874-5553 or

(800) 966-3040

Fax: (513) 881-7999

#### My Schedule:

Mon. - Off

Tues. - 10-9

Wed. - Off

Thur. - 12-9

Fri. - 10-2 or 1-9

Sat. - 10-6 or 1-9

Sun. - 12-6

# Follow me to ABC

ABC Childcare\Preschool 3998 Dry Ridge Road Cincinnati, Ohio 45251 513-923-4300

Dave Mauney '79 / Owner
Kimmy Mauney / Owner-Director



## **Monfort Heights Pediatrics** & Adult Medicine

Suzanne Loesch Lekson, M.D. '82

"Personal Care for all Ages" 5177 North Bend Road Cincinnati, Ohio 45211 (513) 662-3111 Fax (513) 662-0263 MATT PELTON, Agent

Star One

Western Hills Office Phone: 662-8800 Fax: 662-8883 Voice Mail: 395-3460 mpelton@star-one.com



Son of Linda '65 and Jerry '64 Pelton







Melanie M. Ahrens Branch Manager/Underwriter

(513) 489-7751 Ext. 222 Pager (513) 315-RATE (7283) Mobile (513) 489-4777 Fax

1760 Cornell Cincinnati, OH 45241 melanie\_ahrens@countrywide.com

# **UCB Pharmaceutical** Denny Hirsch '64'

**Medical Sales Representative** 513-385-4475 3885 Springrock Dr. Cincinnati, Ohio 45251

# **CUSTOM BUILT TRAILERS** AND PRODUCTS

"Built to Your Specifications"

President, Don Guill '64'

4924 Cinti-Brookville Rd. Shandon, Ohio 45063 513-738-5151

# SPECIAL MACHINED **COMPONENTS CNC MACHINING**

Larry Johnson '68'

7626 Easy Street Mason, Ohio 45040 459-1113 (Fax 459-1134)



**Independent Representative** Jennifer (Binder) Junk '90 513/481-4974 jjunk@cinci.rr.com **FEATURING** gourmet culinary blends & infused grapeseed oils. **HOST** a home party-sample our

products earn FREE merchandise. JOIN our sales team-enjoy a generous discount-earn a great

income. ASK me about fundraising!

www.wildtreeherbs.com

# Check here if you are making this contribution as a memorial \_\_\_\_\_ Is this person deceased?\_\_\_\_ In the name of:\_\_\_\_ Name(s):\_\_\_\_ Maiden Name:\_\_\_ Year(s) Graduated\_\_ Address:\_\_\_\_ City:\_\_\_ State:\_\_\_ Zip:\_\_ Phone:\_\_ Email Address:\_\_\_ Please accept my tax deductible donation in the amount of \$\_\_\_ \$100/\$75/\$50/\$25/\$10/Other

Please make checks payable to the Colerain High School

Association at 8801 Cheviot Rd., Cincinnati, OH 45251.

Alumni Association. Return this card to the Alumni



The first Colerain Football Team in 1935,



#### 1923 SOCCER TEAM

Members were Grunner, Joyce, Schiering, Craig, Fox, Diefenbacher, Pottenger, Wullenweber, Hatfles, Hoock, and Coach Taylor. (Names do not match left to right with picture.) They were 1923 Hamilton County League Soccer Champs. Record 6-0-3.

Record Colerain 4 Mt. Healthy 0, Colerain 1 Reading 0, Colerain 6 Mt. Healthy 1, Colerain 2 Reading 1, Colerain 0 Terrace Park 0, Colerain 3 Terrace Park 0, Colerain 0 Miamitown 0, Colerain 1 Miamitown 1, Colerain 2 Miamitown 1.



Thank You.

COLERAIN SCHOOL DISTRICT BOOSTERS ASSOCIATION 8801 Cheviot Road Cincinnati, Ohio 45251-5907 Nonprofit Organization U.S. Postage PAID Cincinnati,Ohio Permit No. 4477